Proud to support school's foundation

Editor:

I would like to send out congratulations to the South Glens Falls Education Foundation Board members on completing the final steps in filing their not-forprofit status! Just about one year ago, I received the

South Glens Falls School District newsletter. On a back page was a small blurb announcing the formation of a new education foundation in the community. . Because my career finds me working with education foundations nationwide, I was intrigued to see what my community had in mind. I was impressed enough by the first meeting I attended that I wrote a check, and over the next couple of months agreed to serve as an adviser. In November, the tag line of "Enhancing Our Community:' as well as the official logo were unanimously approved! The board has held numerous meetings to solidify the by-laws, mission statement and planningfor programs/events. The anticipation of final approval of the not - for - profit status should be corning any day.

I am proud to be a supporter of such a wonderful organization, and I encourage residents and local businesses to educate themselves on the South Glens Falls Education Foundation and the goals to benefit the entire community!

KATHLEEN BROOKS Gansevoort